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DECISION NO:  
For Member Services use only 



 

 
RECOMMENDED that:   

a) the acquisition of a chiller for Laura Trott Leisure Centre using equipment 
replacement budget be approved;  

b) an exception to contract standing orders to purchase from HCL be agreed. 
 

 
Purpose 
 
To seek approval to purchase a new food chiller for Laure Trott Leisure Centre (LTLC) to 
be funded from the 2021/22 Broxbourne Leisure and Culture Equipment Replacement 
Budget and requested as an exception to contract standing orders. 
 
The Proposal 
 
Herts Catering Limited (HCL) took over the catering services at Laura Trott Leisure 
Centre (LTLC) and John Warner Sports Centre (JWSC) on 1 July 2020. Due to COVID-
19 the catering services have been severely restricted with the service at LTLC opening 
up for takeaway only on 12 April 2021. HCL is now planning the next phase of expanding 
the service but has advised that the food display chiller at LTLC is beyond economical 
repair.  
 
This is a key piece of equipment enabling the customer to see items from the menu as 
well as keeping the food at the required temperature. Under the terms of the lease the 
Council is responsible for replacement of major equipment allowing HCL to deliver the 
service. 
 
Three quotes have been obtained as follows: 
 

 HCL – Stainless steel display chiller with security shutter (includes installation and 
removal of old chiller) - £4,368 

 Nisbets – 1500mm Williams multi deck display (does not include installation or 
removal of old chiller) - £4,199.99 

 Marstens – Williams white display chiller (includes installation and removal of old 
chiller) - £4,299 

 
The quotes are very similar apart from Nisbets which does not include installation and 
removal of existing chiller. Although the HCL chiller is slightly more expensive (£70), the 
process of purchasing from HCL will be simpler as they are already on site to arrange 
access and installation, therefore an exception to contract standing order is required.  
 
It is therefore recommended that a new food chiller display is purchased through HCL at 
a cost of £4,368 and is funded from the 2021/22 Broxbourne Leisure and Culture 
Equipment Replacement. 
 
Financial, Legal and Risk Management Implications 
 
It is the responsibility of the Council to provide appropriate equipment to HCL to deliver 
the catering service as part of the contract. Failure to do so will not only be a breach of 
the contract but will risk HCL not being able to deliver good quality food and this in turn 
could affect income generation. 
 
Alternative Options Considered and Rejected  
 
Do nothing, which will affect the ability for HCL to provide good quality food and generate 
income. 



 
Contribution to the Council’s Objectives and Environmental Sustainability 
Priorities 

 

 help residents to lead a healthy lifestyle 

 Maintain a stable financial position 
 
Conclusion  
 
To approve the purchase of a replacement food chiller display for LTLC at a cost of 
£4,368 to be funded from the 2021/22 Broxbourne Leisure and Culture Equipment 
Replacement Budget. This will leave a remaining balance of £125,632. 
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